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In the weeks since I held an Oversight hearing to examine our nation's COVID-
19 preparedness, the number of positive cases in New York and across the 
country have soared. With all the uncertainty and financial strain created by the 
coronavirus crisis, I want to share what I am doing to help you weather this 
storm.  
 
Congress has passed two massive emergency packages, one being the Families 
First Coronavirus Response Act, to help American families. As we negotiate the 
terms of the third stimulus, I am fighting to ensure it prioritizes the needs of 
workers, families, and small businesses who have been devastated by this crisis 
and delivers urgent financial assistance.  
 
No American should worry about keeping a roof over their head during this 
outbreak. That's why I fought for, and won, a moratorium on foreclosures and 
evictions for more than 70% of homeowners with mortgages backed by the 
federal government or by Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac.   
 
As the number of COVID-19 cases in New York continues to rise, so does the 
urgent need for ventilators and medical supplies. I led the entire New York 
Congressional delegation in requesting 20,000 ventilators from the national 
stockpile to help New York. I also requested $4 billion in emergency funding to 
keep the MTA fulling functioning so medical professionals can travel and 
continue servicing New Yorkers in need.  
 
These are unprecedented and difficult times, but I know New York City will 
continue to demonstrate strength and resilience.  
 
My staff and I are always dedicated to helping you. For urgent federal casework 

urgentNY12@mail.house.gov or call (212)-860-0606. 
 
Sincerely,  


